
BUS ROUTE 60 BLACK RIVER BRIDGE

ROAD CLOSED DURING 
CONSTRUCTION

Business 60/PINE STREET: WB Bridge over Black River/Union Pacific Railroad
BUTLER COUNTY  August 2021

Details
The proposed project includes replacing the 

westbound Business 60 (Pine Street) bridge over 
the Black River and Union Pacific railroad in 

Poplar Bluff, Missouri. Pedestrian facilities will 
be included in the new bridge structure.

Traffic Impacts
During construction, westbound traffic will be shifted to 
a head-to-head configuration on the eastbound bridge.  

Riverview Drive and B Street will be closed during 
construction. Depending on traffic patterns, it may also be 

necessary to close 2nd Street. 

Parking will not be allowed underneath the bridge 
along Riverview Drive. 
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Timeline
The project is expected to be let in Feb. 2022, with 

construction beginning as early as spring 2022. 
Completion is anticipated by summer 2023. 

For More information
For more information, please contact Project 
Manager Pete Berry (417) 469-6242 or Area 

Engineer David Wyman (573) 472-9021. 


